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Northampton Borough Council 
 

Pre-decision scrutiny of Forward Plan items Protocol 
 

The Leader and relevant Portfolio Holders attend the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee to outline his aims and 
objectives for the year and issues likely to be in the Forward 
Plan. 
 
From this the Overview and Scrutiny Committee considers 
areas where Overview and Scrutiny will contribute. 
 
The Overview and Scrutiny Officer includes any additional 
Forward Plan items, not considered by the above process, on 
the agenda of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 
 
The Overview and Scrutiny Committee determines which 
items it would like an input into, based on strategic impact, 
relevance to the Committee’s work programme, public interest 
and/or financial implications, and Overview and Scrutiny 
Officer, on behalf of the Chair, advises the relevant Director of 
the Overview and Scrutiny Committee’s request for pre-
decision Scrutiny.  The Director will consider the request, in 
particular in respect of timings and will then provide a 
response to the Chair.  The request for pre-decision Scrutiny 
also requires the agreement of the Leader and relevant 
Portfolio Holder. 
 
The Director and Portfolio Holder will attend the meeting to 
discuss the issue and set out the nature of the matter under 
consideration, the key issues identified, any constraints, 
timescale for a decision, intended impact and a summary of 
progress to date. 
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The Overview and Scrutiny Committee discusses the issue 
and identifies any points it would like addressed in the final 
report.  These are minuted. 
 
If necessary, and timescales allow, a further report may be 
requested by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 
 
The report author drafts the final report for Cabinet, clearly 
identifying points raised by the Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee and demonstrating how they have been 
addressed.  This will clearly demonstrate how Overview and 
Scrutiny is contributing to better cross-party decision-making.  
 
The Overview and Scrutiny Committee would not usually have 
an input at this stage, although they would retain the right to 
call-in the decision after it had been made.  Where it was felt 
appropriate for the Overview and Scrutiny Committee to 
consider a draft final report for Cabinet, it must be approved 
for release by the relevant Corporate Director, the Leader and 
the relevant Portfolio Holder, before submission to the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  
 
The final report is submitted to Cabinet. 


